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Well done to all our 

cross country 

winners 

and to Elliot  

who were the  

winning faction. 



Dear Parents and Carers 
 

W elcome back to second semester! I hope that you had a 
relaxing and enjoyable time with your family over the      

holidays and managed to take advantage of a few sunny, winter 
days.  When I reflect back to the start of Term 2 and what we 
were facing (seems like an eternity ago), I am truly grateful that 
we have excellent leaders; directing the way through the COVID 
ordeal. 
The advent of  Phase 4 of the WA roadmap to relax COVID       
restrictions, means that we are able to recommence assemblies, 
incursions, sporting events such as cross country and athletics 
carnival, and excursions at SLPS. I know that students are looking 
forward to showcasing their talents at assemblies and on the  
running track.  Please remember that visitors to all our events 
must maintain physical distancing of one person per two square 
metres.  
School improvement building works continued over the holidays 
and the transformation of our library, classrooms and common 
areas in A and B Block, and toilets are nearing completion. The 
school is looking amazing! Our new purpose built and fully 
equipped, Science Room in B5, will be underway in a couple of 
weeks too. 

 
B8’s FABULOUS ASSEMBLY 

A mazingly, the last time we held an assembly celebration was 
140 days ago!  Even though there has been this delay, all 

students were respectful and showed whole body listening.  
Thank you to all parents and carers who were able to join us for 
our first assembly for Term 3, very capably coordinated by our 
talented Pre-primary and Year 1 students from B8. The students, 
all wearing specially created hats,  demonstrated  ‘Talk4Writing’ 
techniques as they performed “Mrs Wishy – Washy” . Fantastic, 
B8! Congratulations to all this fortnights Merit Certificate           
recipients and Star awardees. 

 
SLPS CROSS COUNTRY  

W e couldn’t have wished for more glorious weather for the 
SLPS annual cross country; conditions for our athletes 

were perfect! All students from PP – 6 participated to the best of 
their ability and persevered to complete the course, amid    
cheering from spectators. The eventual winners who will now go 
on to compete in the interschool cross country on the 20 August 
were: 
 
Junior Boys  Junior Girls   Int Boys 

Marko   Jasmine  Jason 
Jaxon   Madison  Vedran 
Karson   Emily   Marcus 
 
Int Girls  Senior Boys  Senior Girls 
Shyloh   Kaubrey  Riki 
Sienna-Rose  Darcy   Daisy 
Debora  Luca   Isabella 

 
 

UNIFORM REQUIREMENTS 
 School shirt OR plain red T-shirt OR red polo shirt. 

 Navy blue shorts OR Navy blue skirt or skort. 

 Plain navy blue pants or track pants.  

 School rugby sweater/zip jacket or plain navy blue top. 

 Navy broad brimmed hats / Legionnaire sun smart hats / 
bucket hats are compulsory all year round for outdoor 
activities.  Beanies, hoods and baseball caps are not      
acceptable as hats (unless with a note from parent). 

 Appropriate closed-in footwear with a covered toe.   

 Hair tied back and no nail varnish. 
SLPS Uniform Shop (A6) is open every Wednesday morning at 
8:30am. 

 
IT’S TIME TO ENROL FOR 2021 

W e are now taking applications for enrolment.  You need to 
enrol for: 

 Kindergarten - four years old by 30 June 2020 

 Pre-primary (first year of compulsory school) – 5 years old 
by 30 June 2020  

 changing schools 

 All children from Pre-primary to Year 12 are guaranteed a 
place at their local public school.  

Remember to bring Birth Certificates, proof of address and     
immunisation statements. If you have friends, neighbours or  
relatives that have children that are eligible we would encourage 
you to come to school to find out about programs and have a 
tour of our school. 

 
SLPS DENTAL SCREEN  

S creening involves all enrolled children lining up in               
alphabetical order and presenting to the Dental Officer one 

after the other.  The Dental Officer may use some single-use pop 
sticks to retract each child’s lips and assess how he/she bites 
his/her teeth together.  This exercise will take no longer than 
20secs per child.  Please be assured that a new set of pop sticks 
will be used to screen each child. 

 
IF YOUR CHILD IS UNWELL 

A s the winter season advances so does the increase of cold 
and flu sickness. We would ask that students be kept home 

when they are sick. Your actions will help prevent the spread of 
illness throughout the school. Please remind your child to: 

 Frequently wash their hands for at least 20 seconds with 
soap and water, or using an alcohol-based hand gel; 

 Refraining from touching the mouth and nose;  

 If coughing or sneezing, covering their nose and mouth 
with a paper tissue or flexed elbow; and dispose of the 
tissue immediately after use and perform hand hygiene. 

 
Have a wonderful fortnight and I hope to see you at our next  
assembly presented by A2 on the 13 August.   
 
Kind regards 
Leigh Liley 

https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-wa-roadmap#phase4
https://det.wa.edu.au/schoolsonline/home.do


A1 Neve, Nissi 

A2 Lyra, Tyson 

A3 Austin, Shalom 

A4 Nyota, Rizwana 

B4 Layla, Naomi 

B5 Madison, Nevaeh 

B6  

B7 Hamza, Vedran 

B8 Abdul, Lucas 

B9 Hibatul 

B10 Aleeya 

A1 Cooper 

A2 Raven 

A3 Seth 

A4 Ty-Rehl 

B4 Jacob 

B5 Demitrius 

B6  

B7 Jeremy 

B8 Adriaan 

B9 Raven 

B10 Zackary 

As you may be aware, FlexiBuzz is still allowing us to use the app for the 

moment, how long this will last we do not know. We will continue  

sending out information on FlexiBuzz  until it ceases to work or we find 

an alternative app. Please check the calendar in FlexiBuzz and on the back of the    

newsletter to keep up to date with all that is happening at South Lake Primary. We have 

a busy term ahead! 



 

3 Aug. Mon. 3 
P&C Meeting 

 

Tue. 4 
Ear Bus Screening 

Wed. 5 
100 Days of School 

Uniform Shop 

Thur. 6 
 

Fri. 7 
 

4 Mon. 10 
 

 

Tue. 11 
 

Wed. 12 
 

Uniform Shop 

Thur. 13 
Assembly A2 

Fri. 14 
 

5 Mon. 17 
 

 Tue. 18 
$50 Camp Due 

Wed. 19 
 

Uniform Shop 

Thur. 20 
Interschool Cross 

Country 

Fri. 21 
 

6  Mon. 24 
 

Tue. 25 
PHOTO DAY 

Wed. 26 
PHOTO DAY  

Uniform Shop 

Thur. 27 
Assembly B7 

Fri. 28 
Scitech A1&2 

7 Mon. 31 
 

Sep. Tue. 1 
 

Wed. 2 
 

Uniform Shop 

Thur. 3 
Ear Bus Screening 

Fri. 4 
 

8 Mon. 7 
Aboriginal Choir 

Workshop 

Tue. 8 
 

Wed. 9 
School Board 
Uniform Shop 

Thur. 10 
Assembly A3 

 Fri. 11 
 

9 Mon. 14 
 

Tue. 15 
Native Arc Incursion 

$50 Camp Due 

Wed. 16 
Jumps & Throws 

Native Arc Incursion 
Uniform Shop 

Thur. 17 
 

Fri. 18 
Faction Athletics 

Carnival 

10 Mon. 21 
 

Tue. 22 
 

Wed. 23 
 

Uniform Shop 

Thur. 24 
Assembly B5 

Fri. 25 
Last Day of Term 

Dental News 
 

South Lake Dental Therapy Centre is open                 
Monday-Friday from 8am to 4pm. 

 
Due to Covid-19 restrictions, our staff are contacting 
parents via phone to make check-up appointments. 

 
If your child is experiencing a toothache, don’t delay 

contacting the clinic, we have emergency appointments 
to accommodate toothaches / traumas. 

 
Please note the School Dental services 
provides free general and preventive 
care for eligible children aged 5 to 17 

 
 Dental Phone Number 9417 3242  

 

Buy now to support our school fundraising, 

save on everything you love to do.  

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/86138x  

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/86138x

